
Council Meeting – 7 July 2011 
 

 
8.2 SUPPLEMENTARY QUESTION FROM COUNCILLOR KHURSHEED (ON BEHALF OF 

COUNCILLOR DHILLON) TO THE CABINET MEMBER FOR PLANNING, 
TRANSPORTATION AND RECYCLING – COUNCILLOR BURROWS 

 
Councillor Khursheed, by way of a supplementary question, asked what the financial cost would 
be to local Council Tax payers.  Councillor Burrows advised that he would forward a response 
to this supplementary question to Councillors Khursheed and Dhillon and ensure that it was 
appended to the minutes of the meeting.   
 
Response: 
 
Councillor Burrows advised that National Grid's pipeline works affected 4 golf holes at Uxbridge 
Golf Course and that National Grid had paid money to Mack Trading to restore the golf course.  
At Stockley Park Golf Course, the new operator had submitted a planning application for 
restoration works to the Golf Course.  It was the new operator’s (Cube/Picasso) intention to 
carry out the proposed works at its own expense. 
 
Following the deposition of material by the previous operator at the Golf Course, Councillor 
Burrows stated that the Council had subsequently engaged external consultants to both survey 
the changes to the Golf Course and to undertake detailed soil analysis testing (the soil testing 
was comprehensive and it had not identified any hazardous material that would require removal 
from the Golf Course).  The total cost of all work completed by the consultants was 
approximately £15k including VAT. 
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